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Basketball Update: The students are currently 

practising for the upcoming basketball tournaments.  
Thank you to the following coaches: Mrs. Melim, Mrs. 
Hodgson, Mr. Gaudet and Mr. Mignault.  
Tournament dates: 
Feb. 25th  – Junior Boys (Coach: Mr. Gaudet, Location: 
McArthur College) 
Feb. 28th   – Junior Girls (Coach: Mrs. Melim, Location:  
McArthur College) 
March 4th -Senior Boys Coach: Mr. Mignault (Regi) 
March 1st  -Senior Girls Coach:  Mrs. Hodgson (Regi)  
 
 

YMCA of Kingston Before/After School Care 
We offer both an Extended Day (Kindergarten) and a School-
Aged program.  The hours are: 7:30 - 9:00 a.m. and 3:20 - 5:30 
p.m. The contact is Bev Blakely, Supervisor   613-546-2647  x 234 

Kindergarten classes focus on faith formation, academic success and programs for 
children, all within a play-based learning environment.  Teachers and Early 
Childhood Educators work together to develop your child’s natural curiosity and 
excitement for learning.  Archbishop O’Sullivan Catholic School ensures a caring 
and safe environment for your children, all while staying committed to the use of 
advanced technology in the classroom. Our staff would be happy to answer any 
questions you might have about enrolment and our school.  To register, you will be 
required to bring the following original documentation with you:   

 Birth Certificate 

 Baptismal Certificate 

 Taxation Information 

 Proof of Residency (eg. current utility bill, property tax bill, phone bill, agreement of 
purchase) 

 Immunization record 

 Relevant custody documents 

 Relevant medical documents 

 For more information and to access to the online registration process: 
http://www.alcdsb.on.ca  or  
http://www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos/Pages/default.aspx#/= 

Check us out:   

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mK2vvTQYNuY&t=3s  

Our next Council meeting is Wednesday, February 19th at 

6:30 pm in our Learning Commons.  All are welcome!  Thank 
you to those who provided your name to support our 
School Council fundraiser with Play! Gaming and 
Entertainment.  Please see our Council Chair letter in this 
newsletter. 

Archbishop O’Sullivan Catholic School 

February 2020 Newsletter 

Grade 8 Parent Information Evening   
Wednesday, February 12th, at 6:30 pm in the 
Holy Cross Learning Commons. Parents of 
students with an Individual Learning Plan (I.E.P.) 
are invited to a meeting beforehand at 6:00 in 
the Learning Commons. 
 

Please come and join us for our school community 
Mass at St. Paul the Apostle Church on February 
19th at 10:45 am.  Ashes will be distributed on 
Wednesday, Feb. 26th at a school Prayer Service. 
                     

974 Pembridge Cr., Kingston, ON K7P 1A3  Phone:  613-389-1891   Fax:  613-389-8409 
Algonquin and Lakeshore Catholic District School Board 

 

I by my works, will show you my faith. 

“Joy does not simply happen to us.  

We have to choose joy and keep choosing it 

every day.”                 ~ Henri J.M. Nouwen 

Shrove Tuesday 
Pancakes will be served to students the morning of 

Tues. February 25th. 

http://www.alcdsb.on.ca/
http://www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mK2vvTQYNuY&t=3s
http://ishare.alcdsb.on.ca/reledu/Board Theme  Logos 2013/BdTheme2013_400.jpg
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/4837.Henri_J_M_Nouwen


 

 
 
 
 

 

CANCELLED & LATE BUSES  

                       In the event of bus cancellations, students who 
normally walk to school or are driven should inform us if they will 
be absent.  Parents of bussed students do not have to call in the 

event of bus cancellations. If buses are cancelled on a 
Tuesday or Thursday Hot Lunches will be provided on 
the following day.   Please be aware that if you drive your 

child/ren to school on these “snow days” you must also come to 
pick them up as the bus will not run in the afternoon if it did not 
pick-up in the morning.  During inclement weather please check 

Tri Board Transportation web site www.triboard.on.ca. 

                                                                                             

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                     

                                                                                           
 

                                                                                   

                                                                                                   

 

 

                                                                            

                                                                                    

 

   

                                                    

                                                                                  

 

                                                                                                  

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

 

     

Working Together for School Safety 
     Student Safety in Bus Loading zone/Portable 

 The bus loading zone located in front of the school is                         
designated for school buses and emergency vehicles.  Please do not 
park in front of the portable as this makes it difficult for buses and 
creates an unsafe walking area for students and staff. This is a very 
busy area for our students and staff, especially at the beginning and 
 end of the day.   
Please keep in mind it takes vigilance on the part of all partners to keep 
our school community safe and secure for our students and staff.  Safe 
school measures are not in place to inconvenience adults but to protect 
children. Compliance with these school routines and policies helps 
maintain a safe and secure environment for all our students and we 
thank you for your daily support and cooperation in these matters. 
 
Yard Supervision: Please be aware that students may not be on the 
school yard before 8:55 a.m. as it is unsupervised until this time. Your 
cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated. Busses are not 
unloaded until 8:55 and students walking or being dropped off should 
plan to arrive between 8:55 and 9:10. 
 

                          

First Reconciliation:  Our Grade 2 students will receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation on Feb. 20th at 5:30 pm at St. Paul the Apostle.                                    

EDGE:  Students from grades 5-7 are invited to take part in an evening of fun and friendship in a community of faith every Wednesday 

evening from 7-8:30 p.m. in the St. Paul the Apostle Church Hall. A schedule of upcoming events will be available at 
https://www.stpaulkingston.com/familyandyouth 

 

 

These are the Archbishop O’Sullivan designated means of communicating.      
Please keep current and up-to-date with what is going on at AOS.  Sign-up 
on our School Web site and have our Monthly Newsletter arrive directly in 
your email in-box.                                      

   School email:  flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca       
   Web site: www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos                                                                                                           
   Follow us on Twitter:  @alcdsb_abos   
 

ECO Club Update: 
National Sweater Day is February 9th.   As a 
school community we will celebrate this day 
by wearing our favourite sweater on Friday, 
February 7th.  The heat will be turned down 
2 to help save energy.  Wear your “wacky 
woollies”.  Stay warm while we help keep 
the planet cool!   

Reading is Fun Club News 
The Reading is Fun Club is doing well with over twenty-five 
members. 
There is still lots of time to join, as the Club runs until May. 
If you need an information sheet please ask your child’s 
teacher for a copy.  The Club’s bulletin board featuring 
AOS’s Reading is Fun Club Stars is proudly located by the 
Learning Commons.  Mrs. Cartledge looks forward to 
meeting with students once a week who have completed 
their Reading Sheet. 
 
 
 

Mrs. Cartledge for all you work with our 
 Reading is Fun group! 
 

Report Cards will be sent home on Wednesday, February 19th, 2020 
Family Day:  Monday, February 17th, 2020 
March Break:  March 16th-20th, 2020 
 

 

Don’t forget to wear your favourite sweater on  
Friday, February 7th.   

 

St. Paul the Apostle Parish   

~ News ~                   

http://www.triboard.on.ca/
mailto:flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca
http://www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://www.amazon.com/Eureka-Classroom-Banner-Reading-849662/dp/B000NNQS8W&ei=xc7GVJ78EYH-gwT8-YI4&bvm=bv.84349003,d.cWc&psig=AFQjCNFj8UwB71fwDyJdyUhV2PDMpp74cA&ust=1422401574778063


 

 
 
 
 

 

 

                                                                                                          

 

                                                                                                                             

                     

                                                                   

          

 

                                                                                                

                                                                                                  

                                             

                                                           

  

                                                              

                                                  

                                                                   
 

                                                                          

 

  

 

 

    

 

Thank you 
Mr. Lollar 
for all that 
you do to 

have us on 
the ice! The 
“Lollar” rink 

is truly a 
gift! 

News From Mr. Stewart: 
Our Annual Cake Walk is just around the corner and we would like to take this time to invite all families, staff and friends of 

Archbishop O’Sullivan Catholic School to donate their favourite peanut-free cake or baked item. Our goal is for every family to 

take home a treat, so be sure to show us your family’s favourite and help keep this annual tradition alive! Money raised will be 

directed to support our Learning Commons. Our Cake Walk will be on Thursday, February 13th, and will have a Valentine’s 

Day theme. Peanut-free donations can be dropped off Wednesday, February 12th before 4pm or the morning of the 

13th before 9am in the office.  Tickets will be on sale for 25 cents each in your child’s classroom starting Wednesday, February 

5th up until the day of the event.  When donating, please make sure your name is clearly marked on your tray or plate so the 

winner can return it to the school for distribution to the right family. 

                 
                                           Need your High School Diploma?  Looking to get into College? 

Loyola School of Adult and Continuing Education offers many options to support you in 
achieving your goals.  If you are ready to take the next step in achieving your future, visit 
our website for more information:  www.learningatloyola.ca 

  
 

          Support our School Council fundraiser with Play! Gaming and Entertainment 
                                             AOS is fortunate to be one of the organizations who benefit from Bingo Fundraising through  
                                             Play! Gaming & Entertainment.  We would lose this funding without the volunteers who spend a couple of                                                          
                                             hours each month to work a bingo. 
                                                  
Bingo Fundraising supports: 
· Portion of cost of Agendas 
· Two fully subsidized Bus transportation trips per class 
· Classroom enhancements (spin stools/z chairs) and teacher spending allotment for extra art supplies, special craft projects, etc. 
· Lollar Rink support 
· New technology (laptops/chromebooks/iPads, etc.) 
· Reading is Fun Program reward certificates 
· Advent Mass, Literacy Week 
· End of year BBQ and more 
 
All AOS students benefit from these Catholic School Council sponsored items, and we are asking you to please consider giving up two hours 
once every few months to raise funds through our Bingo Fundraising Program. It's easy to become qualified as a Bingo Volunteer and the 
funds go towards your child and the school. 
We are grateful that we have Paul Chaves as our Bingo Coordinator, along with his team of dedicated volunteers. If it were not for them, 
AOS would not be able to provide subsidies for trips, materials, technology etc. 
Changes in our school community will happen as children graduate and families move on, we are asking for new volunteers so that we can 
keep this Fundraising opportunity going at AOS. Please contact the school if you are able to help, and we will forward your information to our         
Bingo Coordinator. 
                                                                    Joanne Lyons 
                                                                    AOS Catholic School Council Chair 
 

http://www.learningatloyola.ca/


 

 
 
 
 

 

   

  

                            

 

  

                                                        
 
                                                                       

 

  

                                                                         

  
 

  

  

 

  

  

 

  

 

  

  

  

  

Thank you to our Catholic School Council under the leadership of Paul Chaves for organizing an 

incredible roster of readers to come to celebrate Family Literacy Day! 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  


